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WHAT’S GOING ON THIS SUMMER  

JULY/AUGUST 2010

JULY ACTIVITIES 
  
 
 
Sat., July 3 at 6:30 pm 
Pot Luck Dinner & Fireworks 
 
Tues., July 13 at 7:00 pm 
Board Meeting at the beach 
 
Sat., July 24 at 6:30 
Italian Dinner & Movie Night 
Cost $5.00 for ages 12 and up 
$3.00 for 3-11, under 3 free.  
Reservations are required. Call  
Pam Pope at 673-1802. 

NEWS IN THE NEIGHBORHOOD 
A set of contact lenses in a case was found by the boat dock.  Call Lynn at 674-1671 to claim. 
NEW BOAT DOCKS  have been installed.  They have improved the waterfront.  Please, no fishing from 
the docks.  Children are not allowed on the docks unless going out on a boat. 
A LOHA GOOD NEIGHBOR RECOGNITION SIGN is available for you to put in someone’s yard for just 
$5.00 a week (Sunday – Saturday). Two signs are available for weeks in July through Sept. Call Sharon 
Gwin 674-3305 before 7/18 and Carolyn Bree 673-5347 after 7/18.  (Picture of sign at top of page.) 
PAVILION RENTAL remains inexpensive.  One-half can be rented for $50.00 and allows up to 75 people.  
The whole pavilion can be rented for $100.00 and allows for 150 people.  Call Lynn 674-1671 to reserve. 
OPENING DAY ACTIVITIES included rain, hot dogs, Tyrone Hamilton playing keyboard and singing, 
dancing, being in the water, a fishing tournament and bonfire with chilidogs.  In the fishing tournament 
Marie Boyd won for the largest fish in the 13 & up age group, Kyle & Brandon Boyd won for the most fish 
caught and Shea Springall for the biggest fish in the 6-12 age group.  The 3-5 group had no contestants. 
A LOHA MEMORIAL CELEBRATION for Barb Matousek, planned by Ladies Auxiliary members was held 
on June 8 at the beach. Barb maintained the beach gardens for over 25 years. Her son Eddie was present. 
Tyrone playing,  Majkas dancing,  Amanda listening,  Nichole S. wading      Honoring Barb Matousek   
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

AUGUST ACTIVITIES 
 
Sat., Aug. 7 
Family Fun Day at 2:00 pm  
& Luau at 6:00 pm 
Cost for Luau - $8. for adults, $4. for 
5-12, 4 & under is $2.  Call Pam  
(673-1802) for tickets which go fast.  
There are prizes galore for attendees. 
 
Tues., Aug. 10 at 7:00 pm 
Board Meeting at the beach 
 
Fri., Aug. 20 at 8:00 pm  
Adult Bon Fire at the beach. Bring 
finger food to share.  Bring own 
drinks, but no glass.  We might have 
T l i h i

SEPTEMBER ACTIVITIES 
 
Sat., Sept. 4, 9:30-11:00 am 
Pancake Breakfast at the 
beach 
 
School Starts in Sept.   
LOHA subdivision’s children will 
attend Cooley Elementary at 
2000 Highfield Street in 
Waterford, phone # 248-673-
0300.  Grayson will be a 6th 
grade school. 
 
Sat., Sept. 18 (watch for time) 
Chili Cook Off at the beach for 
the best of the best 



THESE ARE THE PEOPLE IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
 

 
 

 
 

SERVICES OFFERED BY RESIDENCE OF LOHA 
Jason Babcock (248-230-6601,2) does meticulous 
   pressure washing 
Corwin Craite (248-462-9937) ’10 Mott graduate 
   available to babysit, care for dogs & property  
   while families are on vacation 
Carol Leonard (420-7957) - your neighborhood  
   Town and Country Real Estate Agent 
Bob Majka (618-9652) - handyman services at 
reasonable prices.  Estimates given. 
Cliff Miller (673-8346)– scissors, knives, mower  
   blade sharpening 
Nancy Murray (674-7036) – customizes candy  
   wrappers for any occasion 
Paige and Brooke Murray (674-7036) – babysitting, 
dog and house watching 
Bryan Pope (673-1802)-1/2 hr. guitar lessons for    
   $15.00 and 1 hr. lessons for $30.00 
Cassie Stoutenburg (673-0341) is available to  
   babysit.  She is 14.5 years old. 
Nichole Daly Springall (248-599-7098) can be 
booked for Pampered Chef parties by phone or e-
mail, NicholeSpringall@yahoo.com. 
Alaina Valente (674-0795) pet sitting for 
vacationers 
Faith and Kimberly Woolslayer (674-1671) do baby    
sitting and pet sitting 
 

The LOHA Newsletter is made available in print through the Waterford Church of Christ. 

2010 LOHA BOARD
President – Gordon Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Vice-president – Tim Daly  
(673-7731) 
Secretary – Carolyn Bree  
(673-5347) 
Treasurer – Lynn Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Boating Director – Lou Tiernan 
(618-0515) 
Expeditor – Lee Howell  
(673-8989) 
Legal – Don Osborne   
(674-3690) 
Promotional – Sharon Gwin 
(674-3305) 
Social – Pam Pope (673-1802) 
Safety – Bob Majka (618-9652) 
 

OUR SYMPATHY 
goes out to the following 
families.  Thornton family 
on Shoals who suffered 
the loss of their mother 
and grandmother, Bertha 
Thornton - Millers on 
Breaker who suffered the 
loss of Tina’s mother - the 
family of Holly Herman on 
Shoals, who suffered her 
loss - Will Springall on 
Walton in the loss of his 
grandmother.  

Pictures for the 
website are sent to 
Bethany Neldrett, at 
webmaster@lohpa.com. 
Newsletter input should 
be given to Carolyn Bree, 
673-5347. 

      Char Valente, on the left, lives with her husband, Joe and children Eric & 
      Alaina on Aquarina.  They’ve been there for 20 years.  Char has taken  
      care of the flowerbed on Walton/Aquarina for 12 years and the one on 
      Walton/Embarcadero for 8 yrs until K. Koenigbauer took over that one. 
      She saw flowers at the beginning of other subs and decided to create a 

     more attractive entrance.  Char said that she likes the beach association 
  and the friendliness of the people involved. Alaina said that she liked the 
  beach and looks forward to Family Fun Day, especially the greased  
  watermelon contest.  Char works part time at University Dental.  Before  

she returned to work she spent many hours with the children at the beach. Joe is an independent 
contractor.  He donated the display board for the Weenie Shack and those used to announce activities. 
Karen Koenigbauer, on the right, lives with her husband, Tom, and daughter Emily (19) and son Scott 
(14).  They’ve lived on Levee for 22 years.  After 10 years of schooling Karen finished her Social Work 
Degree from Wayne State U in 2009. She recently started working full time for the Macomb Oakland 
Regional Center.  Prior she worked part time there and part time at the Independence Township Senior 
Center. Karen has cared for one of the entrance’s flowerbeds for 4 years.  She also established a 
sensory garden in Clintonwood Park for the senior center. There are 5 raised beds, one for visual 
(colorful flowers), auditory (wind chimes), touch (textured leaves), smell (roses & lavender) & taste 
(edible plants). Tom was LOHA treasurer for many years.  Emily will be attending Saginaw Valley 
University in the fall.  Scott can often is seen on his skateboard or out on the pontoon boat. 
THANKS CHARLENE AND KAREN FOR YOUR TIME AND CARE YOU PUT INTO THE FLOWERBEDS. 

ITEMS FOR SALE 
Work out bench with 
leg extensions, bar 
attachment, weights & 
more.  Good condition 
$50.00.  Call Rebecca 
Gwin at 760-5645. 
HUG A VET shirts that 
supports our veterans can 
be purchased for $15.00 
from the Osbornes.  Their 
phone number is 674-
3690.


